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Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Walter Munoz 650-0483 
 waltmunoz@gmail.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709 
  oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard Dante Garcia 979-8593 
 Gdante1200@gmail.com 

1Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 year Trustee Peter A. Morales PGK* 402-3124(H) 287-7404© 

 drsafe88@gmail.com 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 761-5731 
 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Bill Davey DD#112 362-5456 
  

* Note* These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in 

for the GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 

Sonja – George Limar’s Wife         Carmen Connoly – Leo Fernandez’ Sister 

Theresa M. Perez – José Perez Daughter      Gilbert Negrete – Henry Negrete’s Son 

Tom Martinez – Leo Griego’s Brother–in-Law      Joanne Cianicosi – Lou’s Wife     

Mary Sanchez – Leo Griego’s First Cousin      Sister Margaurita 

Fernando Ronquillo, Rosemary Ronquillo, Teresa Ronquillo & Michael Ronquillo, ( 

Brother & Sister’s) – Relatives of Brother Tyronel Vemshick 
 

 

 

Al Castellano (cancer)      Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week) 
 

 

Therese Connell (breast cancer) – Kevin Connell’s Sister 

Mary Griego (kidney disease) – Leo Griego’s Wife      Jim Weiler (cancer) 

Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter      Tom Ferguson – Ken Peterson PGK’s Friend 

Sahra Gould (cancer) – Jorge Rodriguez’ Mother-in-Law 

Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom (stroke), Dodi Gillman, Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Judy Velarde 

(surgery), 

Keith & Linda Alber, Jim Mangrum, Lynda Miller (Surgery) - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe  

Emile (cancer) & Janice (cancer) Duronslet - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

  “My Wishes for Happy New Year” to all my Brother Knights and Your Loved Ones. I Pray 

and Wish that this year will bring us all the Blessing and closer to our Faith. 

 

 Please extend your warm welcome to our new Brother Knight Carlos Razetto, he completed 

his Admission Degree December 18, 2017 at Fr. Kass Council. Please continue recruiting for new 

members. As mentioned on our December business meeting, for each member you recruit between 

Dec 1 to June 30 2018, your name will be go into a drawing and on July 1, 2018, 10 names will be 

drawn by the Supreme Council for all expense paid trip to attend the World Meeting of Families in 

Dublin, Ireland on August 21-26, 2018. 

 

 As part of our monthly Business Meeting, we will have guest lecturer to discuss many 

different topics. This January Bobby Velasquez will talk about the structure of the Knights of 

Columbus. How we tie with Supreme, our relationship with State Council and the Chapter. What is 

the 4th Degree and the Assembly? What are the initials after each name? We will have more topics in 

the coming months. 

 

 Starting January, the following is the times of our business meeting: 

  6:00 PM Door opens for fellowship 

  7:00 PM Talk begins for 15 to 20 minutes followed by Recitation of Divine 

    Mercy 

  7:30 PM Official Business Meeting. 

 

 We had another successful Christmas Party that is very well attended. What a way to start 

the Advent Season to be with families. It was an honor to have our Parish Priest as our guest, to Fr. 

Binh, Fr. William and Fr. Ian your presence is such an honor. Thank you to our Worthy Deputy 

Grand Knight George Del Hierro, and Jorge Rodriquez for putting this party together and to our 

Santa Claus Jorge Rodriquez Jr, for putting smiles on our children faces. 

 

 Please fill up the “Membership/Prospect Interest Survey”. This is only way we can address 

you interest on the kind of program our council should do. I will have this form available in our 

monthly meeting.  

Again, my best wishes “Happy New Year”.  

God Bless Us All, 

Grand Knight 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

                                       The Blessed Man 
 

 Now that Christmas has past maybe we can slow down a little, stop over- scheduling our 

days and take time to breath.  It’s important to take the time to pause a moment and thank God for all 

He has given us and more importantly to ask what we can do for others in His name. Frantically 

running around can cause us to overlook some very important things, or worse yet some very 

important people in our life. Psalms 1 talks about the blessed man. “His delight is in the law of the 

Lord, and in His law he meditates day and night. Psalms 1:3 He shall be like a tree planted by the 

river of water, that brings forth its fruit in its season, whose leaf also shall not wither, and whatever 

he does shall prosper. 

 

As we begin a new year. Take time to pray and ask God for guidance in the coming year.  

Give up your failures, regrets and disappointments of the last year and pray for guidance on what lies 

ahead. The blessed man takes time to meditate and ask God for guidance. Philippians 4: 6-7 Be 

anxious for nothing but for everything by prayer and supplication, with thanksgiving let your 

requests be made known to God and the peace of God, that surpasses all understanding will guard 

your hearts and minds through Christ Jesus. 

 

       Praying Gods peace for you and yours in the upcoming New Year 
NSS 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 



 

 

  

                           

Brother Knights, 

 Happy New Year!  I hope you had a wonderful Christmas with your family and friends and 

are off to a great 2018!  The Holidays are now behind us, the weather has treated us well and we can 

look forward to spring being here before we know it. 

 

 As one of your New Year Resolutions, please resolve to be an active member of the Council. 

 We did not become Knights to sit on the sidelines, we became Knights because of our desire to 

assist our Parish, the School, the Community, and each other. 

 

 Below is a list of January and February council events: 

 

 January 3, 2018 Officers Meeting, 7:00 PM St Irenaeus School Classroom #6 

 January 10, 2018 Business Meeting (pizza or hot dogs will served) 

 January 27, 2018 Clergy Night see Walter Munoz for details 

 Early February (To Be Announced) Sweetheart Night Out 

 February 13, 2018 Fat Tuesday, School Pancake Breakfast  

 February 14, 2018 Ash Wednesday and Valentine’s Day  

 February 16, 2018 is our first Fish Fry  

 

I hope to see all you at the next meeting. 
 
God Bless 

George del Hierro 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 Hopefully you have all received your Dues Notice for 2018 calendar year. Get them in by 

December 31st to be eligible for the drawing where the winner will have his 2018 dues refunded.  

In addition to our dues, there are 2 special assessments included.  
 

 The 1st is for Columbian Charities, in the amount of only $3.65. In 1955 the CA State 

Council created California Columbian Charities, Inc. The charity is dedicated to assisting 

California Brothers in financial distress, including their widows. For over sixty years it has worked 

to provide CHARITY, the first principle of our Order, and to fulfill Father McGivney's mandate of 

BROTHER HELPING BROTHER. It has responded to almost 2100 requests for assistance from 

Brother Knights in California and has given over $3,000,000 in relief. Columbian Charities provides 

financial assistance to Knights of Columbus Brothers, with at least twelve months good standing in a 

California Council; and to their widows and orphans, by helping to relieve financial distress due to 

unemployment, sickness, family medical and hospital bills, overdue rent or mortgage payments, 

property tax, food, clothing, losses due to fire, flood or earthquake. All the financial assistance 

provided is a grant and need not be repaid. If you know a Brother Knight who is in need of 

assistance, contact our Grand Knight, who can obtain a Charity application from the California 

State Council office. 

 

 The 2nd is the Knights of Columbus Culture of Life Fund, is a permanent fund established 

by a vote of the delegates to the 2008 Supreme Convention in Quebec City. As of December 2016, 

the initiative has funded and placed 829 ultrasound machines, valued at more than $40 million, in all 

50 states, as well as in Canada, Jamaica, Guatemala and Peru, and helped save the lives of thousands 

of babies. So please include the $2.00 added to your dues. 
 

 Remember to get your Fraternal Activities Survey turned in by the January Meeting, where 

I hope to see you all. We will hold a drawing where the winner will have his 2018 dues refunded. 

JANUARY  BIRTHDAYS 
 

Chris Travers 1-3 Jerry Baldwin 1-6 Timothy Fitzpatrick 1-7 

Hugh Granger 1-7 Bobby Velasquez PGK 1-9 Fr. Binh Nguyen 1-10 

Horacio Castro 1-13 Leo Gines 1-17 Oscar Garcia 1-19 

Michael Minadeo 1-19 Jorge A. Rodriguez 1-22 Daniel Dato-On 1-26 

Tom Nagle PGK 1-28 Benito Miranda 1-30 Steve Pohl 1-30

  
 

Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 

Mmercer38@gmail.com 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Sites During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

1st “NEW YEAR’S DAY” 

3rd OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

10th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

          6:00pm Fellowship w Pizza or Hot Dogs 

          7:00pm Speaker 

          7:20pm Divine Mercy 

13th ADORATION 

15th “MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. DAY” 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

19th-22nd MEN’S PARISH RETREAT 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

27th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

 

  

7th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

12th “LINCOLN’S BIRTHDAY” 

13th ADORATION 

13th  PANCAKE BREAKFAST in Hall (For School Children & Staff) 6:00am 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

14th VALENTINE’S DAY” 

14th ASH WEDNESDAY” 

14th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

                                   6:00pm Fellowship w Pizza or Hot Dogs 

          7:00pm Speaker 

          7:20pm Divine Mercy 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

16th FISH FRY 6:00pm 

19th “PRESIDENT’S DAY” 

22nd “WASHINGTON’S BIRTHDAY” 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

23rd FISH FRY 6:00pm 

24th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

TBA LADIES NIGHT 
 



 

                                  

                                                                                 
  

  

 

  

TIME TO GIVE 

 

   

 As we say in the Prayer of Saint Francis, "For it is in giving that we receive...." (Copies of 

this prayer will always be on the Knights of Columbus table in the Vestibule/ front of the church.) 

 

      We all joined the Knights of Columbus to help our church, our families and brother knights, 

as well as our country. At Saint Irenaeus we are so blessed to have over 60 English and Spanish and 

Filipino ministries. Your brother knights and our families are involved in the majority of them. 

 

      Is it not time to pitch in to at least one of these ministries? I cordially invite you to do so. 

Most of us would be glad to team up with you in whatever we participate in. Many of us have been 

involved for a long time in one or more ministries because we love it! Go ahead and ask at our next 

General Meeting on the second Wednesday of the month for a knight's name who is a member of the 

ministry you are considering. We will tell you the pros and cons of the ministry. You could just try it 

without obligation. Also, you could ask to involve our council in a new ministry that you love. Our 

parish recently started a much needed Human Trafficking awareness group. That is why it is so 

important that you complete the short survey sheet from Supreme that Grand Knight Rolly has given 

us at the meetings and return it to him. Our council will plan next year’s activities around the 

suggestions of our knights. Have you heard that we are going to have guest speakers before our 

meetings starting in 2018? 

 

      There are so many calling us to help them, from the babes in their mothers' womb to the 

lonely elders seeking companionship before they meet our Lord. You can volunteer just an hour or 

two a week or a month as the Spirit moves you. I guarantee Almighty God will bless you richly 

beyond your wildest dreams! After all, our God is a God of surprises. May God bless you and yours 

richly in this New Year 2018! 

 

Love and prayers, 

 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder      
 

 



 

  

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 As we begin the new year have you given any thought to joining your fellow Knights in the 

developing a culture of life.  If you go to the back of Knights Bulleting you'll find a list of activities our 

Council is involved in.  They all have one thing in common.  They need your help.  They want your help! 

 If you look at the list of activities you'll find out they want your BLOOD.  If you don't want to give blood, 

help obtaining those to give the blood, sale some flowers on Mother’s Day, or help cook or serve a meal for 

the kids at school. There are many ways to help---think about the kids.  The point is a culture of life begins 

with the little things like maybe giving your blood. Maybe just setting up the hall for an event.   

 

Sincerely Yours 

 

 

 

Thomas F Nagle PGK 

Pro-Life Chairman 

 

 
St. Irenaeus Retreat For Men 

Mater Dolorosa Retreat Center 
City of Sierra Madre 

January 19 to 22, 2018 
Theme 

“Going with Knowing Pitching Our Tent in Faith” 
Requested Donation: $250.00 ($50.00 non-refundable deposit) 

 

The Passionist retreat team offers inspirational talks on the theme, as well as  

time for quiet prayer, Mass, Confession and Stations of the Cross. 

Contacts: 

Gary 714-826-3402     -     Fred 714-761-8617 



 

 
 
 
 

Greetings gentlemen, 

 

 On December 18th, we added a new member to our ranks, Carlos Razetto.  He completed his 

first degree.  Last month, Brian Cota, Vicente Fabio, and Tyrone Nemshick became members of our 

council.   

 

 Tyrone Nemshick, Vicente Fabio, along with Brother Jerome Costa completed their Second 

Degree at Father Kass on November 26th.   

 

 The next Second Degree at Father Kass is scheduled on Sunday January 28th at 1:00 pm.  

No reservation needed.  Just show up with your membership card.   

 

 Clergy Night is scheduled on Saturday January 27th in Lake Forrest at 6:00 pm and the cost 

is $20 per person.  Please make reservations through me at (714) 650-0483.  

 

  There is a Third Degree scheduled on February 10th in Newport Queen of Angeles.  

Reservations must be made in advance.  My suggestion is that for those interested in the Third 

Degree to please consider an extra month or two for when it comes around to Saint Pius V council in 

Buena Park so we have the most council involvement.   

 

Walter Munoz 

(714) 650-0483 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December Meeting 

                         $40.00 

                   Leo Fernandez 

           January Meeting = $10.00 
 

 

 

mailto:waltmunoz@gmail.com


 

 

 
            OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

         
             “Your Shield For Life”              

          Protecting Widows – A Founding Goal                        
 
                                                            

Dear fellow Officers and brother Knights,  

 I would like to inform you that I am retiring from my position as Field Agent with the Baca 

Agency, effective December 31, 2017.  

 The opportunity to serve our Order’s brother Knights and their families over the last 25 years 

has been both  fulfilling and rewarding,  and I have been truly blessed to  meet  and get to know your 

families as a career agent, both professionally and as a brother Knight.    

 My wife, Deena and I are excited to enter the next phase of our lives as retirees, spending 

more time with each other,  traveling,  doing home projects, visiting more with our extended 

families,  and continuing to serve our Order through our local Knights of Columbus council.  

 Thank you for welcoming me into your homes and your councils over all these years, as a 

professional field agent, and as a brother Knight.  I look forward to seeing many of you at council 

social events into the future.  

Fraternally yours,  

Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF, MDRT 

 

 

 

Council Field Agent 

(714) 922-3704 

Dan.delvillar@kofc.org 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

José Perez     Jorge Rodriguez     Ken Peterson PGK     Don Chavez     Jerome Costa     Louis Bloch 

Leonardo Fernandez     Leo J. Griego     Tyrone Numshick     Billy Moore     Donald Durensky 

Bob Marsh     James F. Darensbourg     Frank Faecke     Mike Mercer     Jeff Rice District Warden 

Vince Fabio     Rolly Arenz GK     George Del Hierro     Kevin Connell     Lloyd Ferry 

William Serb PGK     Brian Cota     Henry Negrete     Rick Tkack     Fred Navarro 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith 
 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


